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ITEM #: 14 
DATE: 09-12-23 
DEPT: Admin 

 
COUNCIL ACTION FORM 

 
SUBJECT:  REQUESTS FOR RUN FOR THE ROSES  
 
BACKGROUND: 
 
The members of Alpha Omicron Pi and the Ames Area Running Club are proposing to 
host their 37th annual Run for the Roses event on Sunday, October 22 from 9:00 a.m. to 
12:00 p.m. The event includes a 5k race/walk, 10k race, kid’s run, and a post-race 
breakfast. An estimated 800 participants are anticipated to attend.  
 
This event has historically been held in southwest Ames. However, in 2022, organizers 
moved the run to the downtown area using a route similar to the former downtown 
Midnight Madness route. The downtown route is again proposed for 2023. The route 
begins adjacent City Hall, circles a portion of the downtown, and heads towards the Iowa 
State University campus, before looping back on itself and concluding in downtown. The 
omelet breakfast would be held in the City’s gymnasium. 
 
In order to facilitate the movement of participants, temporary street closures are required 
on Sunday, October 22 from 6:00 a.m. to approximately 12:00 p.m. on the following 
streets: 
 

 Fifth Street from Pearle Avenue to Douglas Avenue 
 Douglas Avenue from Fifth Street to Sixth Street 
 Sixth Street from Burnett Avenue to Douglas Avenue 
 Burnett Avenue from Sixth Street to Main Street 
 Main Street from Burnett Avenue to Allan Drive 
 Northwestern Avenue from Allan Drive to Sixth Street 
 Sixth Street from Northwestern Avenue to University Boulevard 
 University Boulevard from Sixth Street to Haber Road 

 
The streets will reopen as runners pass through each area during the final run. Public 
Works will provide barricades and traffic cones to facilitate the road closures, and 
volunteers will staff them.  
 
Other requests include a blanket temporary obstruction permit for the race area. In 
addition, the closure of metered parking spaces along the race route is being requested. 
However, because the event will occur on a Sunday, no parking meter revenue will be 
lost. Finally, the race organizers have requested a waiver of the $50 Road Race permit 
fee. 
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Event organizers have indicated they will go door-to-door with event information to 
affected properties along the route, including the downtown churches that hold services 
at the time the event will occur. Additionally, City staff will coordinate the use of the City 
Hall Gymnasium for this event with the users of the City Hall Auditorium, who will be using 
the facility at the same time. 
 
ALTERNATIVES: 
 

1. Approve the requests of the event organizers for Run for the Roses on October 
23, 2022. 

 
2. Do not approve the requests, and direct staff to work with organizers to find an 

alternate location for the event. 
 
CITY MANAGER’S RECOMMENDED ACTION: 
 
Run for the Roses is a long-standing philanthropic event in Ames. The event has been 
well-organized in previous years. The proposed route has been utilized for similar events 
and is expected to minimize potential conflicts with vehicular traffic. Therefore, it is the 
recommendation of the City Manager that the City Council adopt Alternative No. 1, as 
described above. 
  



3 

 
 



4 

 
  



5 

 


